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2016-2017 BUREAU AND BUDGET ADVISORY COMMITTEE (BBAC) 

MEETING SUMMARY
Thursday, January 5. 2017 | 4:00 - 6:00 pm
Portland Bureau of Transportation, Hawthorne Room

BBAC Members in Attendance 
	Arlene Kimura	
David Sweet, Chair
Elaine O’Keefe 
Heather Bowman
Heather McCarey
Kaliska Day
Meesa Long 
	Momoko Saunders 
Orlando Lopez Bautista
Pia Welch
Ruthanne Bennett
Ryan Hashagen
Samuel Gollah
Thomas Karwaki
Laura Becker, Co-chair



BBAC Members Absent: Tony Lamb, Kyle Buss 
Staff Members Present: Leah Treat, Chris Warner, Joanne Foulkrod, Ken Lee, Margi Bradway, Suzanne Kahn, Emily Tritsch, Christine Leon, Jody Yates, John Brady 
Staff Facilitators: Irene Schwoeffermann, Zan Gibbs
Also in attendance: Commissioner Dan Saltzman and staff - Brendan Finn, Matt Grumm, Shannon Callahan 

Overview 
Bureau Director Leah Treat opened the meeting by welcoming everyone into the space, thanked them for their flexibility in re-scheduling and promptly passed over introductions to our new Transportation Commissioner, Dan Saltzman. Those in attendance to this meeting then introduced themselves followed by Commissioner Saltzman introduced himself and expressed the great interest he had in serving in this position and continuing to learn more about PBOT. In preparation for the committee’s annual budget report, some information was provided to the committee prior to this meeting like “PBOT Budget 101” a webinar on how funds are budgeted within the bureau. Much of this meeting was of a discussion of and preparation for the report due in the coming weeks. 

Meeting Agenda 
I. Welcome
II. Remarks by Commissioner Dan Saltzman
III. Agenda + Materials Overview
IV. Budget
A. Questions from PBOT Budget 101
B. PBOT Budget Requests and Cuts
1. GTR Financial Forecast Update 
2. PBOT Programs Funded by General Fund
a. Proposed 1%-5% Cut
3. General Fund Decision Package
a. About Draft FY 17-18 Decision Package
b. Vision Zero
c. ADA compliance
     C. Prep for BBAC Budget Report Work Session
V. Check in on BBAC Work Plan
A. Feedback
B. Sign Ups for Small Work Group
VI. Public Comment
VII. Announcements 

Meeting Details 

Welcome
Director Treat welcomed the committee into the space and had those in the space introduce themselves. Some of PBOT’s staff members were present to better explain proposed changes to the bureau’s budget. 

Remarks by Commissioner Dan Saltzman
After introducing himself and Commissioner Saltzman opened the room up for questions  on ways to improve transportation and the bureau as a whole. One committee asked the Commissioner to enhance traffic safety across all bureaus as where as where budget cuts can be made and to consider the freight community when making said cuts. 

Agenda + Materials Overview 
Public Involvement Coordinator, Irene Schwoeffermann discussed the materials provided to the committee. 

Budget
A. Questions from PBOT Budget 101 
After committee members were sent a webinar on the inner workings of bureau’s budget, members asked questions regarding having a hard copy of the information provided, especially of certain photographs and graphs. Overall, the committee found the webinar very informative and helpful. 

B. PBOT Budget Requests and Cuts 
1. GTR Financial Forecast Update 
Ken Lee discussed the bureau’s GTR (General Transportation Revenue). It was discussed that there are no projected cuts over the next five years as well as how changes in revenue are gained. The document provided by Lee gave greater context to this topic and projected financial forecasts for the bureau. 

2.  PBOT Programs Funded by General Fund
This portion of the meeting discussed Sunday Parkways, street cleaning and lighting, out of the mud and other programs sponsored by the General Fund. The committee was asked to consider where/how cuts can be made to said programs. One committee member was interested in knowing more about what would happen if certain programs were cut or lost their budget and would lay offs within the bureau occur. As directed by the City’s Mayor, the bureau will look to make up to 5% in cuts to its budget for this fiscal year. Director Treat offered her proposal and requested that the BBAC consider a cut to the street cleaning program; with secondary options being sustainability and Director Park.

3. General Fund Decision Package 
a) About the Draft FY 17-18 Decision Package
Joanne Foulkrod reviewed the draft General Fund Decision Package. Signal reconstruction, street lighting and funding for Last Thursday were a few of the items discussed during this time. One committee member asked what will happen with Federal Highway funding under President Trump’s administration; staff responded that that is yet to be determined. 
b) Vision Zero
Margi Bradway discussed the Vision Zero Action Plan recently adopted by City Council to eliminate fatalities on the roads. A total of 32 action plans were discussed and the committee was asked to support this initiative when  considering  budget strategies. 
c) ADA compliance 
Director Treat discussed the five million dollars it will take to ensure that all sidewalks owned by the bureau are ADA compliant to avoid any infringements on citizens civil rights and to make Portland an even more livable city. 

C. Prep for BBAC Budget Report Work Session 
Committee leadership (Becker and Sweet) encouraged the committee to consider its work plan for the coming month towards the completion of the budget report. 

V. Check in on BBAC Work Plan  
A. Feedback 
B. Sign Ups for Small Work Group
Sheets were passed around for committee members to sign up for small work groups that will address specific areas of work this spring. 

VI.   Public Comments 
A community member from SW Portland asked for greater clarification on the connection between street cleaning and leaf day and if it is possible for the city to increase and improve its permitting system. 

VII. Announcements 
None

Meeting Adjourned
6:03pm 
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The Portland Bureau of Transportation fully complies with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, the ADA Title 11, and
related statutes and regulations in all programs and activities. For accommodations, complaints and information, call
(503) 823-5185, City TTY (503) 823-6868, or use Oregon Relay Service: 711,





